Northern Arizona Shooting Foundation
Minutes of the June 13th, 2022 Telephonic Board Meeting

Attendees: Ron Talbott, President, Tom Mackin Secretary, Deb Wolf, Director, Jared Wesley Director and
Mary Long, Member, and guest Hector Guereca
Meeting called to order at 6:42PM.

Ron asked about other items to discuss not on the agenda and Hector told the Board he was interested to
become a Member and RSO and also to broker training sessions with other Firearms Instructors at the range.

Tom presented the Treasurer’s report, balance at May month end of $35,104.03. There was a motion to approve
the financial report by Jared, second by Ron, approved by all. Ron asked to approve the minutes of our May
meeting, motion by Ron, second by Jared, approved by all.

We then discussed the recent SC and Trap shoots hosted by Gene Warner and Cherel McCracken. We all felt
the SC shoot was well attended and things went well. Gene and Robert obviously put a lot of effort into
publicizing the shoot. There were numerous mechanical and electrical issues with many of the trap machines.
Profits were meager, especially on the trap shoot as target costs were very high, .14/target and negotiated
reimbursement rates were low. Further negotiations will be planned for the future following the July SC shoot.
The question came up about the delivery of the 10 pallets of targets purchased at a much lower rate,.09/target
from Cal Ranch and Jared will contact Jim Timney and find out more.

There was little additional discussion from the Directors and following a motion by Deb to adjourn and a
second by Jared Meeting was adjourned at 8:40.

Next teleconference meeting was scheduled for 6:30 PM on July 11%. Ron is out of the country between 7/6
and 7/18 so Tom will Chair the July meeting.



